7 October 2013

Dear Praying Partners,
. It has been several months since our last prayer letter,
~ so there is much to cover. We last reported on our trip to the
Dominican Republic in February, and the blessings of our
time there. Then in May we went to Grenada to teach for
two weeks. I taught Baptist History to the prospective
students for Calvary Baptist Bible College, and to other
church members who signed up for the class, 36 students in
~ all. There were four churches that came together to be
- taught: Bright Light Independent Baptist Church, Faith
" Independent Baptist Church, Maranatha Independent Baptist
Church, and Pastor Lambert from across town drove for an hour and also brought some
students for the class. We had a blessed time. I had a missions challenge for both
Sundays, once at Macauley’s at Bright Light Independent Baptist Church and once at
Oscar Ruben’s Faith Independent Baptist Church. The last three mornings we past out
Bible tracts and invited people to the Tom Ferrell Evangelistic meetings.

After the two weeks in Grenada, we went to Puerto Rico where I taught summer
school at Calvary Baptist Bible College for two weeks and Opal worked in the Library.
The subject was Hermeneutics, and had a class of 30 students. During the afternoons I
worked on the wiring in Pastor Daniels home, and had a couple of students to help me.
The Pastor and Barbara so graciously put us up in their lovely home, and it was a
refreshing time with them.

This summer we hosted the 2" Family Reunion of the entire Zimmer Family, 57
of us, plus some cousins who joined us. For one week we just enjoyed each other’s
company. Opal had everything planned out so that the family could spend much time in
fellowship with one another. The Fourth of July was a huge celebration, as we invited all
the cousins, Uncles and Aunts, and friends, and had over 100 here. Then on Friday, the
last day of the Reunion, we had a bus chartered for the trip to the Sleeping Bear Sand
Dunes. What memories! God is so good to “set the solitary in FAMILIES!”

I spoke at Elk Rapids Baptist Church, Mi. in August, and taught some classes of
Baptist History at Victory Baptist Church in South Boardman, Mi. also.

The last week in October we will be heading to Puerto Rico to finish the work of
wiring for Pastor Daniel’s Prophets Chamber, and attend the Caribbean Fundamental
Baptist Fellowship meetings there, where we hope to set up more meetings for the
coming year with some of our grad's from some of the Caribbean Islands.

God is so good, and is providing all of our needs, with blessings overflowing.
Our lives are in His Hands, and we trust Him to use us for His glory till Jesus comes.

Searg and Opal Gimmer
~
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Above is the summer school class in Puerto Rico, and to the right the church signof the church where most of the classes
where held in Grenada, other times we met at Pastor Macauley’s church. Pastor Lambert from across town also joined
our classes with students.




